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March 2013 
 

The next MRCF Meeting will be on TUESDAY, 12 March 2013 
Location: American Legion Hall 7815 Armour St.  

Corner of Armour and Convoy St. 
Board Meeting at 6:30 PM – Gen. Meeting at 7:00 PM 

 
American Legion Hall at 7815 Armour Street. 

Hwy 163 TO BALBOA AVENUE, WEST TO CONVOY STREET, LEFT ON CONVOY TO 
ARMOUR ST., TURN LEFT ONTO ARMOUR AND RIGHT INTO AMERICAN LEGION.  

ADDITIONAL PARKING IS ACROSS THE STREET AT CARQUEST. 
 

CLUB OFFICERS 
President: 
Darren Hauptman 

 
(619) 948-1948 

Vice President: 
Mark Lukens 

 
(858) 945-8525 

Secretary: 
Brad Kuller 

 
(858) 271-4430 

Treasurer: 
George Sager 

 
(858) 748-0868 

Field Marshal: 
Sandy Sanderson 

 
(858) 695-3095 

Helicopter Chairman: 
Darren Hauptman 

 
(619) 948-1948 

Safety Coordinators: 
Brian Werner 

 
 (760) 473-7004 

Membership Chairman: 
Brian Werner 

 
(760) 473-7004 

membership@miramarrcflyers.com 
 

Newsletter Editor: Nathaniel Guerrero 
(858) 240-2215   Email: nguerrero@san.rr.com 

 

 
Club Webmaster: Darren Hauptman 

Darren@miramarrcflyers.com 
www.miramarrcflyers.com 

 
 

 

CLUB FLIGHT INSTRUCTORS 
Any club member who wishes to have some assistance should call one of our designated instructors.  
There is no duty instructor at the field, so you must prearrange a time with someone on this list. 
 

Name Number 
Richard Barndt (858) 213-5740 
Frank Gagliardi (858) 271-4430 

Curtis Kitteringham (760) 746-5913 
Mark Lukens (858) 945-8525 

Jerry Neuberger (619) 258-4477 
Paul Stenberg (760) 743-5458 
Tom Mulder (619) 804-8596 
Tom Pham (858) 761-3959 
Ron Stark (858) 530-0586 

Talmadge Sanders (858) 382-2003 
Darren Hauptman (619) 948-1948 

 
 
 
 
 



  
 
From the Left Seat: 
 
Working on the Site Lease renewal. 
  
Darren Hauptman 
 
 
From the Right Seat: 
 
Let’s hope that the 2013 winter if behind us soon.  The time change just gave us back a free hour of flying 
so drag your planes out at the same hour as usual and enjoy an extra hour of flying.  We have seen a 
steady stream of new military members joining the club this year which is always good.  It fulfills our 
primary charter as a military support organization which is very important this year as we continue to 
work on obtaining a new long term lease for our field.  Anyone who has contacts with the base 
management team that would like to assist in the lease process should contact a board member.  It is 
going to be a team effort and the return on this investment will be immeasurable for the base, our clubs 
and its members. 
 
Now would be a good time to start finishing up those Cubs and getting them ready for the June Cub Fly-
in.  Hopefully we will get broader participation this year and another fly-by from some local Cub Pilots.  
Also, there is plenty of time for you all to get a helicopter and learn to fly it before the Rotor of Miramar 
event in July.  Keep those new birds coming out and share them with the rest of the club. 
 
Mark Lukens 
 
 
Safety Coordinator: 
 
No comments for this month. 

 

Field Marshal: 
 
No comments for this month. 
 
 
Helicopter Chairman: 
 
No comments for this month. 
 
 
Membership Chairman: 
 

No comments for this month. 
 
 
 



 
12 February 2013    Miramar Radio Control Flyers 

Minutes of the Meeting 
Held at the 

American Legion
 
President called the meeting to order at 1900 hrs. 
 
Pledge Of Allegiance 

Secretary: The Secretary’s report was given and approved.  

Treasurer: The Treasures report was given and approved. Guests/Introductions/Prospective Members: 

None. 

Safety: Please observe the pattern when the wind shifts. Lately the wind is out of the east, if there is a 

group flying a left turn pattern, please observe that and fall in to the same pattern. There were a lot of near 

collisions with people flying the opposite pattern. Please announce down wind landings.  

Field Marshal:  

• Nothing new to report, things are looking good, stay tuned for future clean up days on the 

calendar.  

Old Business:  

• To date: 76 military and 34 civilians. Technically we have 16 people on the deployed list. This has 

served us well, 13 of the 16 will fall off of the list come next year. Club by laws were discussed as 

to what the procedures should be regarding the deployed list. The board will be working on a plan 

to faze this out with out removing civilian members.  

Events:   

• Member Appreciation BBQ: Saturday May 18, 2013.  

 

• Cub Fly in, June 8th.  

• Rotors over Miramar July 13-14. 

• Pylon racing 3/17, 6/16, 9/15.  

• 27 July Flights of fancy 



• Aug 24-25 E-fest at Aliant university. Indoor and outdoor, partially at MRCF. 

• All electric heli events at SDSEF Oct 11-13. 

• Veterans day fly in November 9. 

• Toys for tots December 12 

Field Grant Application: Its done.  

Lease renewal: End of the month meeting scheduled to see what is required. There is more to come.  

Election Changes: Look for a bylaw vote next month. It was discussed that civilian board members be 

exempt from being removed should our numbers decrease. A motion was made and approved that civilian 

board members not be ejected should the numbers fall below what is required.  

Porta-potty- It will cost $325 for a new unit. It is $27 per service on call or every week for $65 dollars per 

month. By buying our own we save $264 for the first year. The next would save approximately $500. We 

are going to wait until the lease renews before we proceed.  

 

New Business:  

• How can we up attendance for club meetings. It was suggested that we have an end of the year 

raffle, monthly raffle, free membership etc.  

• Evening seminars approximately 45 minutes. Have different people give how-tos monthly. One of 

them will be on how to use the defibrillator.  

• IMAA mini chapter being formed. Frank is waiting for the chapter number to arrive. Check it out 

online, this chapter will be more of a couple of month get together to eat and talk about planes.  

Frank: Cosmic Wind by Great Planes. 36" wingspan, 1800 MAH 3S, fuselage and fin are fiberglass, Rim 

fire 10 motor, 35A Castle ESC. Available in all white or all red, flies great. 

Mark:  Go Pro camera with WIFI that can be controlled by the iphone.  

Tom’s Prop and prop manufacturer decals. RC modeler from the 1960’s 

Meeting Adjourned: 2020 




